Field Hockey Federation
Date:   April 1, 2013
Location:  Moorpark College, Fountain Hall, Room #118
Meeting Opened: 7:16

[bookmark: _GoBack]Attendance:  Dave Jackson, President; Mike Whitehead, Vice President; Patti Niccum, Secretary; Joan Cicchi, Treasurer; Tom Harris, Director of Volunteers; Ben Maraquin, Tech. Director; Coralie Van Marken, Jr. Division; Janice Mohr, Jr. Division; Phil Schofield, Moorpark Commissioner; Chris Januz, Umpires; Alan Scally, Bulldogs Commissioner; Dana Hawley, Ventura commissioners; Randy Sundeen, Simi Valley Commissioner, Mike Barminski; Rob Stevens, Systems Director;  Marisa Lou, Women’s Coordinator

Approve Minutes from Last Meeting: March 6, 2013; moved to approve the last minutes, second, vote Unanimous.  Tabled until Patti finishes them.

Joan Cicchi, Treasurer Report: Balance sheet reconciled, April 1st.  $62338 balance in Cal cup acct.
$511K in cash total.  100% collected of team fees, only 1 person owes for FHF fees.  Membership is up significantly, 5.3%.  Sattlers Insurance has not increased our rates per player for years.
USA National Team will now be billed $125/hour for the field rental.  They are changing from their agreed upon $10K to being invoiced by FHF for all hours used.

Dave Jackson, President Report:  
Cal Cup teams need to be registered. The local clubs are always the last to enter and it is difficult to make room for them and also to calculate how many teams in each division until FHF member clubs register.  Tom will handle the volunteer listing for Cal Cup.  Advertising space interested, please contact Simon or Sylvia Scally.  
4 fields at Arroyo Vista, and several fields and they will all be better than last year.

Mike Whitehead, Vice President: Futures 
April 27th and the Ventura Cty Blues Festival.  No grass fields will be available and schedule needs to be revised. The Futures session and the Premier League games cannot be moved nor rescheduled.  They will go ahead and play but all youth games will be rescheduled by Phil Schofield and Rob Stevens.
A logo was presented by Mike Whitehead via email that Marisa Lou had put together and several ideas were brought to the table and she will continue to finish up for shirt embroidery and stickers for marketing purposes.

Ben Maraquin, Technical Director:  1 round of premier league.  Do not schedule on the Easter Weekend in the Future.
The last competitions with the Nor Cal youth went well and the overall “boys” level of hockey is advancing.

Commissioners:
Phil Schofield, Moorpark:  All is well
Matt and Dana Hawley, Ventura:  absent
Alan Scally, Conejo:  absent
Momin Quiddus, Camarillo: absent 
Brenna Moeljadi, Hollywood: Absent, No report  
Randy Sundeen, Wizards:  Having fun and unfortunately didn’t get as many pictures taken  

Robert Stephens, Systems Director:  
Problems registering as umpires....but must be operator error.  Rob will work them and take care of the problems.  robrobrob@roadrunner.com is the new email address.

Tom Harris, Director of Volunteers:  Volunteers have been working hard.  People need to volunteer for the entire weekend of Cal Cup. It is too difficult to get people to follow through with their duties when they start watching games and transporting children.  Currently we are looking for someone to take over the Decorations for Cal Cup. 
Very nice weekend with the Austrialian’s.  Jane McGuigan was the volunteer of the Month.  Marissa Loo was also the volunteer of the Month.  Will order some new bags in a new color?

Kevin Allison, Director of Marketing:   Absent, no report

Chris Januzuski, Umpiring:  

Marisa Loo, Women’s Division 1 Coordinator:  We ended up having a very good turn-out for the Women’s divisions against the Australians.  Maybe next year we could have jerseys instead of everyone just getting white t-shirts.
Australian’s will be bringing their youth on the weekend that most of the U16 AND U18 girls will be gone to Stanford.  Can use U15 for hosting our visitors?    Jamie, Lizzie, and Kat can be the older girls playing that are not going to Stanford.  
FHF Logos: Vote for the 1-3.  #3 with the oval keep it simple.  Marisa will add some colors. 


Mark Stone, Director of Facilities: Absent

New Business:  
Directors of Competitions, elections
Tom Harris nominated Mike Barminski.  Joan second, vote unanimous

Joan Cicchi-First California Bank is being bought out by Pacific Western.  Joan will go into the bank and see if we can continue with the ad on the back of the Cal Cup program per Tom’s request.
Motion:  I move the signers for the B of A checking Account are Dave Jackson, President and Joan Cicchi, Treasurer.  Marisa Lou second.
Motion:  I move the signers for the B of A Savings Account are Dave Jackson, President and Joan Cicchi, Treasurer, Rob Stevens second.
Motion:  I move the signers for the B of A CD are Dave Jackson, President and Joan Cicchi, Treasurer.
Rob Stevens second.
Motion:  I move the signers for the Cal Cup checking Account are Dave Jackson, President and Joan Cicchi, Treasurer and Billie Ahluwahlia, Cal Cup Director.
Marisa second
Motion:  I move that we open liquid money market account with $100,000.00 to have the ability to move the money into a higher yield FDIC Insured Account after advice from a B of A Account Advisor.  The signers on this account are Dave Jackson, President, Joan Cicchi, Treasurer. Tom second...vote unanimous.

Mark Stone to check the status of the goal nets.  Sergio Centeno advised that there were several goals in desperate need of repair and nets replaces.

CAL CUP:  
Under 20 Division team will be put in for Cal Cup, 4th team will be made up of East Coast players.
Money has been sent in for 3 teams and the Rosters will be complete by May 
21 boys in VCRD will be playing in U20 and possibly 19 kids available for a U16 boys.

Local teams to be registered
Moorpark
U10
Under 12
U14 girls-MP & Coyotes
U19 girls- 
Bulldogs
U10 
U12 
U14 Boys
U16 Girls 
U19 Girls 
Ventura Roadrunners
U10 RR
U12 RR
U14G RR
U12 Wizards
U19 G Hollywood

Social Division:  Camarillo Cougars, RoadRunners, Moorpark, Bulldogs

Cal Cup Committee wanted to use the High Performance office for meeting space.  Ben and Mike say “it will be utilized”.  It is an equipment storage for the High Performance.  CCC can use on the last day for medal distribution.  Snack Shack is used for Momi and all the trainers so it is not available either.
Stipulations/Guidelines:  One person from Cal Cup to have key to High Performance office, Elaina Lorenzo.  Vote taken and passed that the Executive CC committee will have use of the room for meetings and storage files.
 
Adjourn:  8:55 pm

Tom made motion and Joan second.

Next Meeting:  May 1, 2013

Minutes prepared by:  Patti Niccum, Secretary for FHF
